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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

July 28, 2020
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in regular session Tuesday, July 28, 2020 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President, Paul R. George and Commissioners Kevin Boyd and Aaron Summers.    Also attending was Auditor, Bobbie Abel; Teresa Wininger, Deputy Auditor; Jesse Flanagan, Deputy, Sheriff Travis Roush, Highway Superintendent Leo Padgett, Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk and Sara Guth, BLN. Remote attendance:  Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal; Dena Held, Purdue Educator 4-H; Vicki Wathen; Kathy Collins, Director of Community Corrections and Teresa Harder, Martin County SWCD.  
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:31 pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of July 14, 2020 were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Summers.   All in favor, motion passed.
The Claims and Allowances were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, the motion passed.  

Kathy Collins, Director of Community Corrections, submitted a PBIS Coach Contract for Angelica L. Hampton.  A motion was made by Commissioner Boyd to accept the contract, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.  

Director Collins wanted to thank Barb McFeaters, Myrna Green and Sheriff Roush for their participation on the Good Samaritan Advisory Board.  A grant has been approved for the Good Samaritan Center for a targeted area of 11 counties for 4 milllion dollars over a two year period.  A portion of this grant will be utilized for a Behavioral Health Center mobile unit that will include service to Martin County.  They will also be able to provide traditional health and telehealth services.  
Bernard Butcher will attend the next commissioners meeting concerning Crane voting when Clerk Gerald Montgomery will be able to attend.  

Sheriff Roush presented three bids for three of the HVAC units for the Martin County Security Center.  Commissioner Boyd made the motion to accept the bid from M & M Electric in the amount of $30,735.  Commissioner Summers gave the second, all were in favor, motion passed.  

A bid for sealcoating and striping the asphalt at the Martin County Security Center was submitted by Sheriff Roush from Ader Sealcoating & Line Striping in the amount of $5,588.75.  A motion to approve the bid was made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All in favor, motion passed. 
Sheriff Roush reported the Security Center has a total of 62 inmates, with 22 being from Vigo County.  They expect a transfer of 4 additional inmates from Vigo County by the end of the week.  The ability to house inmates from Vigo County does help offset the costs of maintaining the facility.  

Sheriff Roush introduced a new staff member, Deputy Jesse Flannigan.  Deputy Flannigan is originally from Loogootee, IN.  He has a Bachelor’s Degree in Criminal Justice, has served in the National Guard and been employed at Vanderburg County Jail.  

Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent, presented the two week work schedule and reported on the following:  Parts have been ordered for the Train King and it should be back in service on Thursday or Friday.  The base to Rama Dye Road has been completed.  A culvert that was removed from Boyd Hollow Road was able to be utilized on Lundy Road. The quotes for Bridge 68 are due on 7/29/2020.  A replacement window for the grader has been ordered.  
The agreement forms from CLR for bridge work were presented.  It included a change of $100.00 a day for each calendar day overage.  Commissioner Boyd made a motion to accept the bids for bridge #66 in the amount of $169,715.00 and bridge # 45 in the amount of $209,440.00.  Commissioner Summers seconded, all were in favor, motion passed.  
Commissioner Boyd made a motion to apply calcium chloride for dust control to Progress School Road, Rama Dye Road, Gun Club Road, Sherfick School Road, Boyd Hollow Road and Asbell Road.  Commissioner Summers made the second, all in favor, motion approved.  
Sara Guth from BLN introduced herself to the Commissioners.  BLN is a company that completes construction inspections on road and bridges, provides right of way services, water resource management, surveying, assistance with applications and local projects such as sidewalks.  

Enterprise had made contact inquiring about switching out highway vehicles, there was no interest in changing at this time.  

Teresa Harder, Martin County SWCD, requested use of storage space on the main floor in the building across from the Courthouse that previously housed St. Vincent DePaul.  The Commissioners granted approval subject to approval from the Solid Waste Department.   They wish to store large displays in this area and if approved are also requesting keys to access the building. 
County Attorney, Dave Lett, advised that he is working on an ordinance for road excavations.  

There was discussion on a property on Highway 50, a letter will be drafted to the land owner.  

A motion was made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioners Boyd to approve a new Martin County Employee Handbook effective September 1, 2020.  All in favor, motion approved. 

Auditor Abel reported the air conditioning unit at the Courthouse had been repaired by Spartan Mechanical.  We have not yet received the invoice but it is to be for labor only with no charge for parts.  

The Commissioners requested that Auditor Abel obtain three quotes to replace the air conditioning units at the Courthouse.  Quotes should include both units together and separately.  Commissioner Summers stated he was in favor of obtaining local quotes.  

The Commissioners gave the directive that M & M Electric be utilized on any and all issues they can address on all county buildings.  

County Attorney Lett requested that Sheriff Roush implement a personnel handbook for the Martin County Deputies as they fall under different guidlines and regulations.  

Auditor Abel advised that the voice recorder for the Commissioner Room should be install the second week of August.    

Martin County Sheriff’s Office Jeep and Bike Road will be Saturday, August 1, 2020 with a presentation by Bill Greene at the County Museum following the ride.  All are invited to attend.

Important Dates:

Safety Meetings are postponed.
The Courthouse will be closed Friday, July 31, 2020 for the Catfish Festival.
The Highway Department will be closed Monday, August 3, 2020.  

Special Redevelopment meeting will be held August 10, 2020 at 8:15 AM.  

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:32 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Summers and seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, August 11, 2020 at 5:30pm.  Attendance in person and/or by zoom meeting can be scheduled with the Auditor’s Office.
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